On Thursday, December 6, 2018, WHDX-FM and WHDZ-FM received notice from the FCC Audio Division, Media Bureau, of possible non-compliance with On-Line Public Inspection Files requirements:

WHDX(FM), WHDZ(FM)

Dear FCC Licensee and Counsel -

Our records indicate that the above-referenced station(s) have not uploaded all required public inspection file material to the FCC's online system. Your station(s) were required to complete the online public inspection file(s) by March 1, 2018. Our records indicate your station(s) have not uploaded the required Issues/Programs Lists and may be missing other information as well. You must act immediately to correct this problem. Failure to comply with the online public inspection requirements may subject your station(s) to monetary penalties in the future and may have an impact on your next station license renewal.

I have attached for your reference a copy of the 2018 FCC Public Notice announcing the online public inspect file obligation as well as the 2016 Report and Order expanding the use of the online public inspection file to broadcast stations. You may find helpful information at https://publicfiles.fcc.gov/about-station-profiles/. You also will find answers to common questions at the FAQ page located at https://publicfiles.fcc.gov/faq/. In addition, you may find it useful to view the recorded webcast and demonstration of the online public inspection file located at https://www.fcc.gov/news-events/events/2016/06/demonstration-expanded-online-public-inspection-file-interface.

Please acknowledge receipt of this email by replying by email. Your response should include a date by which you will complete the upload of all required information. If you believe your online public inspection file is complete and up-to-date, please include that in your reply. If you have questions about the online public inspection file or if you require technical assistance, please reply with your request for help. I will arrange for someone to contact you with assistance.

Sincerely,

Keith Coburn Audio Division Media Bureau Federal Communications Commission

Receipt confirmation was sent to Mr. Coburn on 12/6/2018 (via email). We also stated our belief that we were in compliance, but would immediately work to correct any errors or omissions that may have been discovered.

Subsequent phone and email communication with the Licensing and Support Center confirmed that our "emergency announcements, PSA's and news" documentation had been uploaded, but was located in an incorrect folder.

By Wednesday, 12/12/2018, all of these files had been moved to the "Issues and Programs" folder.

A follow up email was sent to Mr. Coburn, who acknowledged that the issue had been resolved to his satisfaction.

Mike Hennessey Radio Hatteras WHDX-FM, WHDZ-FM